       PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

The minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th February 2015 at 7.30 p.m. 

The members present at the meeting were; Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman and Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Mike Cray and Terence O’Brien.
Apologies for absence were received from; Rev. Roger Hart, Christine John (Vice Chairman), Cllr Tony Wilcox and Helen John.

The Chairman welcomed the members attending the February meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association, then went on to ask the members if they all agreed that their minutes of the 13th January 2015 meeting gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Mike Cray proposed that the minutes should be accepted as published, and Anthony Brown seconded his proposal.

Treasurer’s report

Cllr Maureen Colgan said that after the deduction of the cost of the two £50 vouchers handed to the winners of the Christmas decorative lights competition; the P&BCA’S account presently showed a credit balance of £457.16.

Maureen asked Ron Selby (Secretary) if he could submit his secretarial expenses claim as soon as possible, so that the P&BCA accounts can be audited and sent to the PCC Department of Housing and Social Care before the close of the financial year.   

A ‘thumbs down’ for the proposed erection of a wind farm near Angle

Cllr Maureen Colgan reported that the application from a company called Invictus for the erection of five giant wind turbines between the villages of Angle and Rhoscrowther has been refused.
The P&BCA Annual General Meeting
The members decided that Tuesday 14th April would be the best time to hold the Community Association’s Annual General Meeting. Hopefully, the longer hours of daylight and warmer weather will bring about a good turnout of our members!
Ron Selby (Secretary) said he would ask the Pembroke & Pembroke Dock Observer if they could reserve for us a few column inches for an advertisement of our AGM in their Friday 10th April 2015 edition, preferably close to their report of our 10th March meeting. 
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.42 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th March 2015 at 7.30 p.m. 
